
   

          
 Purchasing Division 

 

ADDENDUM NO. 4 
 

DATE:  August 13, 2024 
FROM:  City of Grand Junction Purchasing Division 
TO:   All Offerors 
RE: 2024 City of Grand Junction Building Lighting Upgrades IFB-5483-24-DD 
  

Offerors responding to the above referenced solicitation are hereby instructed that the requirements have 
been clarified, modified, superseded, and supplemented as to this date as hereinafter described. 
 

Please make note of the following clarifications: 
 
1. Question: For energy savings what kWh do you want us to use as a standard for your interior  
 applications? Xcel might have given you one at the time of the audit. 
 Answer: Please use the annual hours of operation to calculate kWh. 
 
2. Question:  For energy savings what kWh do you want us to use as a standard for your exterior 
 applications? Xcel might have given you one at the time of the audit. 
 Answer: Please use the annual hours of operation to calculate kWh. 
 
3.  Question:  There are some lamp count & fixture types that are listed that state a specific wattage is 
 being used on a fixture, however that wattage is non-existent in that length bulb. Can I use the 
 standard wattage for a 2 lamp 75w T12 fixture since there is no 40w 8’ bulb ever made. 
 Answer:  Yes, you can use standard wattage for a 2 lamp 75w T12 fixture. 
 
The original solicitation for the project noted above is amended as noted. All other conditions of the 
subject remain the same. 
 

Respectfully, 

 
Dolly Daniels, Senior Buyer 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 


